
Little Chute Hoops Club Meeting 

Sunday, September 27, 2015 

Little Chute High School Commons - 6:00 

 

Roll Call: 

 

Tom Huray, Tim Hartjes, Nancy Huray, Rachel Hermus, Jenni Hietpas, Mickey Martin, Renae 

Joten, Shane Knudsen, Sam Peeters, Phil Weigman, Jason Van Rossom..         

 

I. Secretary’s Report 

 

The April Minutes were approved 

Motion to approve: Renae Joten 

Motion seconded: Phil Weigman 

Motion passed. 

 

II.        Treasurers Report: 

 

Withdrawals = $1,891.53 

Deposits = $1,238.33 

Balance = $24,604.43 

Motion to approve: Shane Knudsen 

Motion seconded: Renae Joten 

Motion passed. 

 

III.        Old Business 

 

a. 501c3 status - Tom talked about this and is still working on it, but almost done. Mike 

Vandenberg helping with it. 

b. Little Dribblers dates are set - info going in e-folders in October. There will be 5 dates plus the 

performance. 

c. Skill sessions with Shane are all set - skipping Nov 8th due to the 7th/8th grade tourney that 

day. 

d. LCES open house recap.  It wasn’t a bad thing.  Got some people taking information. 

 

IV.       New Business 

 

a. HUDL invoices – motion by Phil Weigman, 2nd by Sam Peeters to pay $700 for the high 

school boys and girls basketball portions. 

 

b.  Practice jerseys for girls high school.  Rachel talked about it and says it takes will take 30 

days to get the order.  It was motion by Phil Weigman and 2nd by Nancy Huray to approve up to 

$800 to spend on them. Motion was passed.  There will be a follow up next month. 

 



c. Team socks through Strategies.  We will provide one pair to girls high school players (not 

sure if the boys would want them or not), and then sell to anyone else who would want them.  

Didn’t decide yet on price, but a few numbers were thrown around to make a little profit. 

 

d. Website upgrade.  Tom talked about this.  It is $300 for two versions old, or $600 for the 

newest version.  Decided to do the $300 upgrade to give us more control over the content and 

not have to go through Sports Ngin as often. 

 

e. Registration night - are we interested in online registration?  This was discussed and it 

seemed there was some interest in looking into online registration for the upcoming year.  Tom 

is getting a hold of someone to find out more and how they like it. 

 

f. Any other business.  It was discussed about helping with the Middle School scoreboard.  Tom 

touched base with Anna and she said whatever Hoops Club could contribute would be 

appreciated.  After discussion about other outstanding bills it was decided to donate up to 

$4,000.  Motion by Nancy Huray, 2nd by Renae Joten. 

 

Also got a thank you letter from Bruce and Janet Hietpas that was read by Tom. 

 

The shoot away has gotten worse.  We are tabling it until October meeting. 

 

g. Next meeting is set for October 18th 7:00 at Hollanders.   

 

Adjournment 7:00 

No motions - sign up was happening. 


